## Frieth C.E.C. School

# NEWSLETTER



## Emails and Letters sent home last 2 weeks:

#### E-MAIL;

Activkids Friday update
Weather updates
PTA Meeting cancellation
Cross Country Updates
Overdue Library book notices

## LETTERS (available to download from website)

Parents Evening Information KS1 Trip—Brooklands Cross Country Letter Christmas Play DVD—order form Year 1 Phonics Workshop Information Year 2 SATs Information Meeting

### 2018 2019 TERM DATES

	Open	Close
Autumn	5th Sept	18th Oct
	29th Oct	19th Dec
Spring	3rd Jan	15th Feb
	25th Feb	5th April
Summer	24th April	23rd May
	3rd June	24th July

#### **INSET Days**

Wednesday 5th September 2018 Friday 19th October 2018 Wednesday 2nd January 2019 Tuesday 23rd April 2019 Friday 24th May 2019

> May Bank Holiday Monday 6th May 2019

## Spring 3

#### Message from Mrs Reid

This week heralded the national 'Internet Safety Day' and so our pupils have been spending their computing lessons finding out about how they can keep safe online. Our younger pupils made internet safety posters, some of which can be seen here.



Our older pupils also took part in class quizzes and activities, so I asked for volunteers from Eagles class to write an article for the newsletter about their learning. Here is one example:

## Internet Safety

Do you want to stay safe online? Here at Frieth C.E.C. School we have been learning about how to stay safe online. Remember



#### 8th February 2018



never put personal details online because it might end up with a bad person.

In computing we made PowerPoint presentations telling people how to be safe online. Here are some of our top tips!

- Do not tell anyone your passwords
- Never post a
   picture of your
   friend to
   someone without
   their permission.
- Never meet up with a stranger you met online
- If someone tells you a nasty message, tell

someone you really trust.

If you follow these tips, you should be safe online.

## REMEMBER—BE SAFE ONLINE!

In other news this week, Our cross country runners took part in their penultimate meet for the season. We were incredibly lucky to have a break in the wintery weather and arrive at Black Park in glorious sunshine and lovely running conditions. Needless to say, the Frieth team all put in their best efforts to complete the course and arrive back to the base with wide smiles and a sense of achievement. Well done runners and thank you to Mrs Harbinson and our volunteer drivers who enabled the pupils to attend the meet.



Have a lovely weekend

Mrs Reid



Frieth C.E.C School Frieth Henley on Thames RG9 6PR

Phone: 01494 881554

E-mail:

office@frieth.bucks.sch.uk

#### Reminders:

<u>Winter Uniform</u> Please can all children come to school in long trousers or tights so that their legs are covered and with a warm coat. We actively encourage our pupils to be outside as much as possible even in the coldest weather, however, when the temperature is zero or below, they will not be allowed onto the playground unless they are wearing uniform appropriate to the weather.

<u>Illness</u> There are a number of bugs floating around the school at this time of year. Please can you take the time to remind your child or children about the importance of thorough hand washing to avoid the spread of germs!

<u>Parent consultations</u> The parent consultation meetings take place on Monday and Wednesday evenings next week. We look forward to seeing you then.

<u>Eagles class assembly</u> Following the postponement of the class assembly owing to the snow day last week, and Mrs Goodchild's illness this week, we have yet to set a new date for the Eagles class assembly. Once Mrs Goodchild is back in school, we will find an alternative date and let you know by email and by updating the school calendar on the website.

#### DIARY DATES

Dates and events happening in the school diary can all be accessed in the Calendar section of the School Website at the following link: http://www.friethschool.co.uk/website/calendar/186376

Eagles Class Assembly—new date TBC
Buzzards Assembly—Friday 15th Feb at 2.45pm
Year 2 SATs Information Mtg—26th Feb—2.15pm
Year 1 Phonics Workshop—28th Feb—2pm



Developing Potential without Limitations

Frieth C.E.C School Frieth Henley on Thames RG9 6PR

Phone: 01494 881554

E-mail:

office@frieth.bucks.sch.uk

## CALLING ALL VOLUNTEERS



If you are handy with a hammer, a spade, a paintbrush or shears then

## FRIETH SCHOOL NEEDS YOU!

This year we will be holding working parties of volunteers and staff every second month to help us to keep the grounds and school in the best condition possible for our pupils. The dates for this year are:

9th March 2019 11th May 2019 6th July 2019 14th September 2019 9th November 2019

Working parties will run from 10:30 to 12:30

Refreshments will be provided!

During our March working party we are hoping to:

- Finishing painting the blue fence
- Finishing rebuilding the side and gravelling the Owls walkway
- Complete the cutting back and creation a secure storage area behind the PE shed
- Filling in the dips in the sports field with top soil and reseeding.

If you are available to volunteer please contact the school office: office@frieth.bucks.sch.uk

More information is available on our school website

www.friethschool.co.uk